
 
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

JEFFERY S. HOLMES POST 84 
 

June 6, 2024 
MEETING MINUTES  

 
The meeting convened at 1800 hours by Commander Dennis 
Brown. 
 
Roll call by Sergeant-at-Arms Sam Zucker. Present were: 
Commander and Judge Advocate Dennis Brown, First Vice 
Commander and Historian Howard Bixby, Second Vice 
Commander Penny Johnson, Adjutant and Finance Officer Scott 
Holmes and Chaplain Luther Johnson. Also present were past 
Commander Charles Patch and guest Patti Holmes. 
 
Meeting Minutes: Minutes of the May 2nd, 2024 meeting was 
read by Sergeant-at-Arms Sam Zucker. Motion to accept by 
Scott Holmes and seconded by Charlie Patch. No discussion. 
Unanimously approved.  
 
Finance Report:  

1. Finance Officer Scott Holmes reported that we have 
$8,727.78 in the bank. Since the May meeting, we paid 
$400 for the Girls State conference. 

2. The report was accepted and filed for audit. 
 



Service Report: None 
 

Membership:   
1. Adjutant Scott Holmes reported that he has the new 

membership cards for 2024-25. 
2. The new dues will be $40 owing to National’s increase. 
3. There is ongoing membership recruitment. 

 
Americanism:   
 

1. Reminder from Howard Bixby that Flag retirement 
ceremonies will take place on June 15th at 10 AM by the 
VFW in White River Junction. 

2. The Heros Banner project has been given the green light at 
the May Hartford Selectboard meeting. 

3. The Flags along route 5 in Hartford were installed by Scott 
and Arthur Holmes. 

4. Thank you to all those who attended Memorial Day 
Ceremonies. 

5. The Blue Star Memorial field maintenance is ongoing. 
Thank you to Penny and Luther Johnson for the most recent 
cleanup.  

6. Thank you to all who distributed Flags in the town 
cemeteries for Memorial Day. 

7. Quechee’s lower cemetery has a new Flag and pole thanks 
to Post 26 and volunteers from the Quechee Cemetery 
Association. 

 
 
 
 



 
Children and Youth:   
 

1. Charlie Patch verified that we will have one person for the 
Girls State Conference. 

2. Scott Homes has distributed the Post 84 baseball schedule 
for 2024. If you did not receive one, contact Scott Holmes 
at: thordog.holmes@gmail.com  

3. Coach Spencer has applied to the Byrne Foundation for 
supplemental funds to support the Post 84 baseball team. 

4. New uniforms for the baseball team have arrived.  
5. Playoff games will be hosted by Brattleboro but games will 

be played at Castleton and Rutland. 
 
 
Old Business:   

 
1. WWI/WWII Monument was dedicated on Monday, May 27. 

The event was recorded. Anyone interested in seeing the 
video can contact Commander Brown at:   
dlbm35vt@gmail.com  

2. Blue Star Memorial work permit application still in 
progress. 

3. The Post’s web site is now up and running. Members may 
access the site at: https://www.post84vtlegion.org/index.cfm  

4. Members are requested to send comments about the site to 
Adjutant Scott Holmes at: thordog.holmes@gmail.com  

5. Commander Brown, as usual, has continued thanking all 
who contribute to Post 84. 

a. Sam Zucker for transcribing our meeting minutes. 



b. Scott Holmes for maintaining and providing our 
finance report. 

c. To all members of Post 84 who assisted in the placing 
Flags in the Maple Street, Quechee and Mt. Olivet 
cemeteries. 

6. Reminder: June 21 and 22, Summer conference. Refer to 
Appendix A. 

 
New Business:  
 

1. The July meeting date is on the Fourth. Scott Holmes 
will contact the VA to determine if July 3rd is available. 
If so, he will e-mail members with details. 

2. The next Vet Council meeting is scheduled for 
September 4, 2024, 6 PM at the VFW in Hartford. 

3. Scott is still in the process of soliciting some of our golf 
sponsors. Due to their corporate structure, they need 
more planning time to budget their contributions. 

4. A parade to honor Vietnam Vets and all other veterans 
will be held by Post 25 in Windsor. Refer to Appendix B 
for more info. 

5. Attention women veterans. Nichole Jordan has started a 
non-profit retreat for women veterans. Refer to Appendix 
C for more info. 

6. The swearing in of officers for 2024-25 will take place at 
our July meeting. The slate is as follows: 

a. Commander and Judge Advocate – Dennis Brown 
b. First Vice Commander and Historian – Howard 

Bixby 
c. Second Vice Commander and Service Officer – 

Penny Johnson 



d. Adjutant and Finance Officer – Scott Holmes 
e. Chaplain – Luther Johnson 
f. Sergeant-at-Arms – Sam Zucker  

Comrades in distress - NONE 

The meeting adjourned at 1942 hours. 
Sam Zucker, Sergeant-at-Arms for Scott Holmes, Adjutant 
 
Next meeting, tentatively, Wednesday, July 3, 2024 at 6:00 PM, 
at WRJ VA, Freedom Building (formally Building 44), Room 
103a. 

 
The July Meeting is all set to be held on July 3, 2024 Freedom 
Building (formally Building 44), Room 103. 

 



Appendix A

 
 



Appendix B 
 

On Saturday, September 14th at 1100 hours, Post 25 in Windsor 
will hold a parade for all Veterans, but primarily for the Vietnam 
War Veterans who never had a welcome home. Any Veterans 
who would like to participate may contact Michael Loseby at 
802-356-2607. We are trying to arrange a special float for 
Vietnam Vets that attend, so we will need to know by August 
1st. We will have live music in the park next to our Legion Hall 
and a BBQ free to all who attend. Remember, the deadline to 
RSVP is August 1st. 
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